April 27, 2023
4™ Day of The April Term
Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen,
County Clerk, Melissa Meek,

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was
then recited by all in attendance.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda with East District Commissioner,
Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes from the APRIL 18" meeting with East
District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

Garry McFee from Howe & Company met with the Commission to advise that MODOT had released additional funding to
add 2 more bridges to our 3 that were already approved. These bridges are in Sherman & Washington Townships.

This program replaces the old BRO program and is now being called BFP (Bridge Funding Program)

The Commission appreciates Garry keeping them updated on any new funding that is available to the county.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek discussed funding requests from DDRJ.

Eric Zug with EZ Electric met with the Commission to give an update on light installation at the fairground.

DeKalb County resident Mark Murphy stopped by to listen to the Commission at work. The Commission invites anyone
that would like to stop by on Tuesdays to please do so.

The Clerk and Presiding Commissioner signed the quarterly reimbursement form for the State Tax Commission from the
Assessor’s Office.

The Commission will meet on Thursday April 26! to finalize goals for 2023 and amend the handbook for approval at their
next regular meeting.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll attended and will attend meetings at DDRJ this past week and next week.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White will attend a Tri-County Health Board meeting this week and East District
Commissioner, Chet Owen attended an Extension Meeting.

The Commission met at the old road & bridge building and determined due to the extent of work that would need to be
done to restore that building they will take bids and have it torn down this summer.

Training for office holders on safety issues will take place when a date has been set. This training will include the Sheriff’s
Department and Fire Department.

With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn until
May 1, 2023. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second to adjourn.

All in favor. Motion carried.



